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Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,
 
Greetings to all of you from Cabanaconde, where the rains have just finished and we are coming into winter. The people are very busy with the ‘Cabanita’ maize crop. 

Chapel Building

Unfortunately the rains have been very heavy this year, and we have not been able to finish the chapel building project yet. We are having to repair some damage which was caused by the rain.

Although we are still in need of financial support to complete the project, we  hope to be able to continue with the building, and to complete our beautiful Anglican chapel in Cabanaconde. As you can see from the photographs (on a separate document) we still need to finish the roof, the interior, floors, windows, doors etc.

Alpha Course

Help from one of our supporting parishes has enabled us to run an Alpha course in Cabanaconde. This has been a new experience and a challenge for me personally and I feel I am learning a lot. The reaction from the folk here in the Colca Canyon is very different from what one would see in the cities. The women come with their children as they can’t leave them at home. They are also more reserved and shy when it comes to taking part in the discussion groups. We had the Alpha retreat day last Saturday and it was very exciting to see the Holy Spirit reaching out to touch peoples’ hearts.
  
Family
My wife Doris is currently in Arequipa, where she is recovering from her recent health problems. Thank you very much for your prayers. Doris is gradually getting better, with the help of the medication for her depression which she will have to take for some time yet.
Please pray for the following:
 
· Follow-up with the Alpha group
· The new Alpha course we are going to start next month
· A new member of our team, to help with trips out to the villages (I have just damaged a nerve in my right leg and am not able to do as much as I would like)
· For Doris’s health
· For my daughter Helen who has started studying again a year’s break to look after Doris. Please pray that the Lord will provide for the cost of her course. 
 
With warm Greetings and sincere thanks for your continued support
 Alejandro
 
 Alejandro Mesco
alejandromesco@hotmail.com
 
